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Dear Parents and Caregivers 

 

We have come to the end of 2018 and what a fantastic year it has been.  At Mon-

day’s Year 6 Graduation Ceremony and at Friday’s Book Award Assembly we heard a 

snap shot of how the year had gone, it was exhausting just listening to all of the 

achievements and events that occurred during the year.  Our sincere thanks go to all 

the staff, parents and students who made them all possible. 

At the Book Award Ceremony class teachers presented two awards, one related to 

endeavour and one related to citizenship.  Our congratulations go to all of the suc-

cessful recipients.  The words that the teachers had to say about each student 

meant as much as the book they received. 

On Monday we had the presentation of Academic, Citizenship, Endeavour and 

Sporting Awards to our Graduating Year 6 students.  The names of these award re-

cipients are now proudly on display on our honour board.  Again, our congratula-

tions go to all of these students, and to all the graduating Year 6 students.  It was 

lovely to hear their memories during their speeches on Monday.  Special thanks go 

to the Year 6 teachers and education assistants for all their work in preparing the 

students for their graduation. 

 

Tuesday 11 December Reports emailed home  

Tuesday 11 and Thursday 13  December Kindy Reflection Afternoon  

Thursday 13 December Last day of school for 2018  

Tuesday 25 December MERRY CHRISTMAS EVERYONE!  

Friday 1 February 2019 Class lists posted at 3pm  

Monday 4 February 2019 Students return for 2019  



 

 

 

At the Book Awards Assembly the incoming Student Councillors, Faction Captains and Vice 

Captains were announced.  Our congratulations go to these new student leaders, I am sure 

that they will carry out their duties in the same mature and diligent manner as the current 

Student Councillors, Faction Captains and Vice Captains have.  Our thanks go to the outgoing 

student leaders for all they have done for Mindarie over the past year. 

At Mindarie we aim to have many leadership opportunities for our Year 6 students.  Students 

have an opportunity to be IT Coordinators, Library Monitors, PBS Student Leaders, Enviro 

Rangers and Peer Mediators.  Year 6 teacher will be working with next year’s Year 6 students 

to identify students with leadership aspirations.  

Congratulations to our three amazing artists who had their pieces of art selected through the 

People Choice Award during our annual open evening.  Rachel Hebden produced a beautiful 

painting in the style of Monet, Maddison Constantine created an amazing piece depicting a 

Kangaroo Paw and Neiva Powell created a collage featuring a bird.  Mrs Gill took them to be 

turned into canvases and each artist signed them, they will now be on display in the admin-

istration area.  Congratulations also go to Neiva who also won the Wanneroo City design a 

Sticker for the Bins competition.  Well done Neiva. 

The lead up to the end of the year has been a little bit more hectic than usual as we had Year 

6 beach swimming for two weeks and then pool swimming for the Pre-Primary to Year 5 stu-

dents.  This has definitely put pressure on us as we do like to maintain the ‘traditions’ that are 

Mindarie, but sometimes time gets away from us.  This happened at the Book Award Assem-

bly.  It has also meant that some events have had to be earlier than usual; one such event was 

the annual Nativity, presented by the Year 1 students.  Once again they did a beautiful job re-

telling the story of Christmas.  Huge thanks go to Mrs Parker, Mrs McLean and the entire Year 

1 staff for making this happen. 

Last week we were notified that the amazing piece of art work the students from Year 3 had 
been working on had been turned into an art installation in Catalina, Mindarie.  It forms the 
structure for the playground rock climbing feature.  Miss Dryburgh’s class provided the crea-
tive inspiration for the artist and the students used themselves in the climbing tree as the art 
work.  If you have a chance, go and have a look.  The students in TA 27 went for a walk to the 
playground last Friday and reported that it was amazing to look at and even better to play on. 
 
Special thanks at this time of the year go to all the parents who have supported students in 

any way around the school.  In particular our thanks go to the P&C who provided the funding 

for our new area named ‘Kala Boodjar’ meaning colours country.  This area was opened on 

November 29, Mr Kim Collard presented the acknowledgement of country and Tarrin and Indi 

led the opening ceremony.  It is another positive addition to our school. 

Mr Mick Self, P&C President and Board member hosted an introduction to the Fathering Pro-

ject on November 26, he was blown away by the degree of support shown.  This will be an-

other wonderful opportunity for our school.  



 

 

Parents may have noted that some classes have moved classroom, this is in preparation for 2019, we do not do 

it to confuse you but we do need to move furniture to suit the year levels being housed in those classrooms.  

Children are very resilient and they have all successfully adapted to finding their new rooms.   

Whilst staff have been working on class lists for 2019 we are unable to post them at this time.  The reason, we 

are a large school of 770 students, we have multiple classes at each year level and we have a statistically prov-

en 16% student transience over a year, that means a movement of 115 students!!  Already, since we have 

closed Kindergarten enrolments we have had eight students withdraw, eight more enter and five more added 

to a waiting list.  This is the reality in a large school.  If we were to post the lists now and then make changes 

people would get upset.  I can however reconfirm that we do try to loop students with the same teachers at 

the year two to three level and the year four to five level.  This is a sound educational practice and it gains the 

students in excess of six extra weeks of learning.  There will be some movement of students, however, so you 

will still need to check class lists.  Class lists will be available for you to check on Friday 1 February  from  3pm 

onwards. 

At this time of year we farewell staff who are leaving the school.  First and foremost we farewell Mrs Blackford 

and Mrs Ross.  Mrs Blackford  has been at Mindarie for 9 years and with The Department of Education for 42 

years and Mrs Ross has been at Mindarie for 14 years and with The Department of Education for 30 years.  

They take with them, into retirement, a wealth of expertise.  We thank them for their service, they will be 

missed. 

We are also farewelling Mrs Corr and Mrs Barnsley who are both taking a year’s leave.  We wish them happy 

travels and will see them back in 2020. 

Ms Doubikin will also be finishing at the end of the year, as will Mrs Duncan as their contracts have both fin-

ished.  We wish them every success in their future careers as teachers.  In addition we farewell Mrs Boardly 

and Mrs Osborne who are finishing their tenure as Education Assistants, we wish them every future success in 

their careers.   

In conclusion, thank you to everyone for making 2018 another wonderful year at Mindarie.  All the best to all 

of the students and families leaving this wonderful school.  Have a safe and restful holiday period and we will 

see our students smiling faces back on February 4. 

Kind regards 

Barbara Bromley 

Principal 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Book Award Recipients 2018 

Congratulations to the following Book Award  

Recipients for 2018. 

TA 2 Roshani and Emily TA 3 Eddie and Shayla 

TA 4 Natalie and Anna TA 5 Zachary and Isabella 

TA 7 Gabriella and Layla TA 11 Neve and Dylan 

TA 12 Kaitlin and Thomas TA 14 Reynash and Hayley  

TA 15 Thomas and Mia TA 17 Mia and Raife 

TA 18 Hamza and Ruby TA 19 Ava and Angus 

TA 22 Joceline and William TA 23 Annabelle and Sophia 

TA 24 Marina and Jesse TA 25 Amelia and Jye 

TA 26 Solomon and Neve TA 27 Cara and Jayde 

TA 28 Brooke and Aidan TA 29 Molly and Jedd 

TP 3 Alannah and  Iestyn TP 4 Aiden and Steel 

TP 5 Matthew and Zoe 

Excellence and Care Awards 

 

Dux                          Oliver                                   Humanities and Science     Loren                                                               

Endeavour              Tarrin                                   Citizenship                           Christian  

Mathematics         Gayatri                                                                                 Maddison  

English                    Chloe                                     Sport                                     Neil 

Science                    Bailey                                    Music                                    Oliver  

                                 Amerinta  

 



 

 

Official Opening of Kala Boodjar 

Garden 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“ Kala Boodjar, Colours Country is the name of Mindarie Primary Schools and my schools 
new open learning area, that encourages cultural reflection and inspiration. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The process of this beautiful space began in 2017. Mr Gould and my great teacher Sandy 
Blackford and our own school gardener Dennis have worked extremely hard on com-
pleting this area. 

 

In Term 3 there was a drawing competition 
where each class had a different Aboriginal sea-
son to draw about. The winners of this competi-
tion got the exciting job of painting their designs 
onto six totem poles for the cultural area. These 
lucky winners had lots of help from the amazing 
Artist Jade Dollman. 

 

 

We recently had an opening Ceremony to 
thank the people who helped and to admire 
the amazing area itself. The area turned out 
beautifully, it is full of bursts of bright colours, 
happiness and stunning plants that fit very well 
into the space. Our school is extremely pleased 
and happy with how this outstanding area has 
turned out!!” 

Written by Bella TP3 

 

 

We also had over 120 Year 2and 3 students enter the Perth Royal Show in the Categories of Poultry Art and Cat Art. 



 

 

P&C COMMITTEE 

 
Michael Self 

President 
 

Diana Bagnall 
Vice President 

 
Clair Fordy-Clark 

Treasurer 
 

Karyn Anderson 
Secretary 

 
Ariaan Daniels 

WACSSO 
 

Clair Fordy-Clark 
Uniform Coordinator 

 
Narelle Callahan 

Fundraising Coordina-
tor 

 
mpspandc2017@ 

gmail.com 
 

Uniform shop  
Opening times 
Wed  2.15 - 3.00 

ADMINISTRATION  
 

Barbara Bromley 
Principal 

 
Rebecca Appleton 
Associate Principal 

 
Belinda Bewick 

Associate Principal 
 

Andrew Gould 
Associate  Principal 

 
Anne-Marie Rosa 
Manager Corporate      

Services 

 

SCHOOL BOARD  
 

Chris Erikson 
Chair Person 

 
Barbara Bromley 

Principal 
 

Anne-Marie Rosa  
Minute Secretary 

 
Board Members 

Rebecca Appleton 

Diana Bagnall 

Belinda Bewick 

Melanie Cook 

Andrew Crosby 

Mark Folkard 

Kath Gilbert 

Binnie Greco 

Nathan Nicholson 

Tracey Roberts 

Michael Self 

 

Meet the Board- 

Nathan Nicholson 

 

 

 

 

 

The Fathering Project launch two weeks ago was a huge success with over 40 dads/father 
figures turning up.  Steven Rushford from The Fathering Project gave a great presentation 
and there was much discussion and a great deal of interest. 

Steven did say that it was one of the most attended launches he has ever done. 

Moving on from there, we did in fact have another meeting on Tuesday night to see how 
we go forward from here and what amazing things we can arrange for our first get to-
gether in 2019. 

An amazing 18 Dad's turned up last night to our first meeting and it has been decided that 
our first activity will be on Saturday January 19th and it will be a fun Beach Day for dads 
and children with sausage sizzle at Quinns Beach. 

 

 

BEACH FUN and sausage sizzle from 3pm Quinns Beach on Saturday January 19th. 

 

Beach cricket, sand castle competition, soccer, footy, volleyball, swimming......... and fish-
ing. 

 

It is going to be “BCF” fun!!!!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to everyone who attended and remember you can attend any function at anytime. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our 2019 Student Council was announced at the Book Award Assembly on Friday. Congratulations to the follow-
ing students who were successful in becoming our Student Councillors for 2019. 

 

Abigail                                                                Ethan 

Ahntaya                                                             William 

Carli                                                                    Harlan 

Jess                                                                     James 

 

Also announced at the Book Award Assembly were our Faction Captains and Vice Captain for 2019. Congratula-
tions to the following students on being awarded Faction Captain and Vice Captain. 

Dolphins 

Teddy and Ruby  (Captains) 

Tom  and William (Vice Captains) 

Stingrays 

Keanu  and Allannah (Captains) 

Oliver and Dermott (Vice Captains) 

Sharks 

Nathan and Meilla  (Captains) 

Ashton and Shayla  (Vice Captains) 

Whales 

Rafael  and Savannah (Captains) 

Koby and Jacob (Vice Captains) 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

It was our last buddy session for the year. We made paper lanterns 
and decorated reindeer cookies. We all enjoyed eating our cookies on 
the deck in the Early Childhood play area. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Friday 7th December, the Year 3 students from TA27  visited Catalina Beach Park to 
view their artwork which has become part of a community art installation. The students 
began working on this project with artist Jahne Rees earlier in the year. The students felt 
very proud to see their artwork displayed in the community and had a great time playing 
in the new playground area. Thank you to the parent helpers who helped escort the stu-
dents safely to and from the park.  

 

 

 



 

 

Congratulations! 
 

Congratulations to Neiva Powell for winning the bin stick-
er competition run through The City of Wanneroo. Neiva  

was presented with her poster at our Book Awards on 30 
November. 

 

“In July 2018, a young City of Wanneroo resident wrote a 
letter to the City wanting to design some bin stickers for bins around his local park to en-
courage people to do the “pick up three pieces of litter” to help keep our oceans and City 
clean. Following the success of this project, the opportunity to design a bin sticker to en-
courage the community to reduce litter was extended to all schools across the City of 
Wanneroo. Hundreds of entries were received from 14 schools across the entire City of 
Wanneroo, with designs submitted by children as young as 5 to as old as 15. 

 

The City’s rubbish truck drivers then had the difficult task of choosing three ultimate win-
ners from some very fantastic designs, with winners coming from Rawlinson Primary 
School, Tapping Primary School and Mindarie Primary School. These designs will be 
turned into bin stickers and placed on bins in parks this summer to remind everyone to do 
the right thing and put their rubbish in the bin.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

.  



 

 

Congratulations! 
 

Congratulations to Iestyn , Dermott and Kyron who all competed in 
the Under 11’s Centaurs Mini and Youth Tournament 

An awesome Rugby 10’s competition in Singapore for the mix of Joondalup Brothers and 
North Coast Boys playing in the U11’s Centaurs Mini & Youth Tournament, Singapore. 
There were 5 countries involved, WA Clubs and boys from Palmyra, North Coast, Joonda-
lup Brothers, Cottesloe and Nedlands. Our Under 11 hybrid North Coast/ Brothers lads 
rocked four wins from five on the first day in very hot and humid conditions. They ended 
second on the ladder ahead of finals on Sunday.  
 
Sunday brought on a hard fought morning with a 14 - 0 loss to Hong Kong’s Sandy Bay in 
the Semi Finals. However the boys regrouped and had a heart stopping last game includ-
ing extra time to take out the 3rd place Plate Final winning against Singapore Lions 19 -12. 
What an awesome tour to see Rugby WA Juniors represented in these amazing fast paced 
12 minute games.  



 

 

 

                                         

 

 

Our students in TA14, 15, 24 and 25 delighted us on Thursday 29, November with their 
Nativity play. It was fantastic to see every child had a part and a very special costume to 
wear. Hours of work go into making this play happen so a special thanks to Mrs Parker 
and Mrs McLean. 

 



 

 

 

                                         

 

Mick Self– President of the P&C and member of the School Board 

“ My working career has been spent entirely within the textile industry, living and work-
ing across Asia, Europe and North America. I have worked within  a variety of roles includ-
ing Managing Director of a large mill in Vietnam. After semi-retiring I moved to Mindarie 
with my family. My current position allows  me the flexibility to be involved within the 
school and community in a number of ways 

 Coach of Under 11’s Mindarie Soccer Club 

 Play pennant tennis for Quinns Tennis Club 

 

My three children all attend Mindarie Primary School and 
my wife is a teacher who specialises in working with children 
with special needs.  

 

I have experience in attending numerous class excursions 
both in the local community, Singapore  and overseas”. 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 
     

Mrs  Lana Williams receiving  her voucher for her overnight stay at Joondalup Resort, 
which was kindly donated by Mark Folkhard MLA .  In order to be in with a chance to win 

next years prize, please  pay your contributions as soon as possible.   

Thank you.                        

 

 



 

 

 
Book Lists 

 

This year all book list orders must be made either on line or purchased in 

store.  No order forms are to be returned to the school. If ordering on line 

please use the school code  and password provided on the front page of the 

book list. 

Please order  online by 16 December 2018 for FREE DELIVERY. 

Book lists are available on the school website, Connect and paper copies are 

available in the front office. 

 

2019 Class Lists 

 

The class lists for the 2019 school year will be displayed in the windows of the 

front office  from 3.00pm on Friday, 1 February 2019. 

 

Uniform Shop 
 

The Uniform Shop will be open for all your pre-term sales on Friday, 1           
February 2019 from 1.00pm to 4.00pm. Please remember that the uniform 

shop is cash sales only and the correct money is greatly appreciated. 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

SCHOOL START AND FINISH TIME 
 

Starts at 8.45am and finishes at 2.45pm EVERY DAY  
 

If you have to make other arrangements for the collection of your child please remind children and the 
class teacher before school as it is not always possible for office staff to get the message to the children.  
We will endeavour to do so but we cannot guarantee we will get the message to them on time.   
 

SCHOOL GATE OPEN AND CLOSE TIMES 
 

Main front gates –  Open from 8.00am.  Open all day. 
Other gates –  Opened at 8.15am.  Closed at 9.00am. 
 Opened at 2.30pm.  Closed at 3.15pm. 

2018 SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT DAYS  
STUDENTS DO NOT ATTEND SCHOOL 

Term 4: 
Monday, 8 October and Friday, 14 December 
 

2019 SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT DAYS  
STUDENTS DO NOT ATTEND SCHOOL 

 
Term 1: 
None 
Term 2: 
Friday, 31 May 
Term 3: 
Monday, 19 August 
Term 4: 
Monday, 14 October and Friday, 20 December 

 

2018 SCHOOL TERM DATES 

Term 4:  
Tuesday, 9 October to Thursday, 13 December 
 

2019 SCHOOL TERM DATES 

Term 1: 

Monday  4 February to Friday 12 April  

Term 2: 

Monday 29 April to Friday 5 July 

Term 3: 

Monday 22 July to Friday 27 September 

Term 4: 

Monday 14 October to Thursday 19 December 

        School Banking 2019 

 School Banking in 2019 will now be on a Wednesday morning from 8.15am in 

the Reflection Room-TA16 

The first deposits will be taken on Wednesday 13 February 2019 

We look forward to seeing you all next year! 

Thank you   



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Kindy enjoyed Outdoor Day. We listened to a story read by Ms Duncan, "Alexander's 
Outing". We then rescued Alexander, finger painted, painted with our feet, created 
patterns, made a turtle with our hands and sang a song, and loved creating with the loose 
parts from the sea container. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Kindy enjoyed Outdoor Day. We listened to a story read by Ms Duncan, "Alexander's 
Outing". We then escued Alexander, finger painted, painted with our feet, created 
patterns, made a turtle with our hands and sang a song, and loved creating with the loose 
parts from the sea container. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

MINDARIE FC 2019 MATCH KIT 

 


